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P-1044-001

The DEIS disclosed all known property acquisitions required to construct

the project alternatives. These acquisitions were summarized in the

DEIS Chapter 3: Existing Conditions and Environmental Consequences

(Section 3.1) and were listed in full in Appendix D of the DEIS. The

information associated with each property, such as an address, was

pulled directly from the Clark and Multnomah County tax assessors’

databases, and therefore was only as up-to-date as that County's

information.

Since the publication of the DEIS in May of 2008, and the selection of

the LPA by project partners in July 2008, the CRC project team has been

working to minimize the potential property impacts associated with the

projects' improvements. Though the project team has been working to

stay within the existing right-of-way, some property right acquisitions will

be unavoidable. Property owners will receive just compensation for the

estimated value of land and improvements acquired and for other

impacts that result in a measurable loss of value to the remaining

property. Following the publication of the FEIS, property owners will be

notified of impacts to their property and acquisition negotiations will

begin. The acquisition and relocation process will follow The Uniform

Relocation Assistance and Real Property Acquisitions Policies Act of

1970 (as amended).

Potential property acquisitions that will be required to construct the LPA

are described and summarized in Chapter 3 (Section 3.3) of the FEIS

and listed by property in Appendix D. An updated map has been

prepared to clearly communicate the potential acquisitions. The process

by which acquisitions will occur is described in the Real Property

Acquisition and Relocation Plan and summarized in Chapter 3 (Section

3.3) of the FEIS.
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The project is quite busy working with leaders in Washington DC and in

the two state capitols. Not only do key project staff provide this

coordination and support. The same is provided by federal agency

representatives, elected leaders, and key supporters from the business

community.

 

P-1044-003

Robert Liberty, Carlotta Collette, and Carl Hosticka are Metro Councilors,

a directly elected regional government, and are not members of the

Portland City Council.  Following the close of the 60-day DEIS public

comment period in July 2008, the CRC project's six local sponsor

agencies selected a replacement I-5 bridge with light rail to Clark College

as the project's Locally Preferred Alternative (LPA). These sponsor

agencies, which include the Portland City Council, Vancouver City

Council, TriMet Board, C-TRAN Board, Metro Council, and RTC Board,

considered the DEIS analysis, public comment, and a recommendation

from the CRC Task Force when voting on the LPA.
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